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 Enquiries to: Andrew Sturgeon 

Phone no: 01923 226400 

Our reference: GreenLane/IF2R/22  

Date: 2nd November 2022 

Dear Resident, 
 
Feedback from informal consultation on proposed waiting restrictions for Green 
Lane, Oxhey. 
 
Thank you for your comments in relation to the informal consultation, on proposals for the 
introduction of waiting restrictions within Green Lane, which was carried out in August and 
September.   
 
The proposal was based on the introduction of  ‘No Waiting, Monday to Friday, 10am to 11am’ on 
the West Side and ‘No Waiting, Monday to Friday, 11am to Noon’ on the East Side, to replicate the 
restrictions seen in the adjacent Oxhey Road. This would enable residents and their visitors to always 
have somewhere to park on street, as both sides of the road will not be restricted at the same time, 
whilst deterring long term parking on street.  
 
The comments received to the informal consultation have been reviewed and considered by your 
local elected members. There was concern from some residents, that the areas which were left 
unrestricted would see an increase in parking, specifically Sonia Close and the section of Green Lane 
south of Sonia Close to the Borough Boundary. We will therefore be including these sections within 
the next statutory consultation stage.  
 
To note the proposals from Watford can only be within the borough. Three Rivers District Council are 
aware of the scheme, and will consider themselves, any proposals south of the borough boundary.  
 
We will inform residents when the statutory consultation commences, through a letter drop and 
notices will be placed on street to advise road users.  
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
Andrew Sturgeon  - Senior Traffic Engineer.  


